TAB 4

REPORT TO THE SPRING ’16 NATIONAL EXECUTIVE (NE) MEETING OF THE UNION OF NATIONAL DEFENCE EMPLOYEES (UNDE) CONCERNING THE APPRENTICESHIP PROGRAM

Similar to the last report filed, UNDE has had no consultations with the department on the program. The current funding ends in 2018.

UNDE has still not renewed our membership in the Canadian Apprenticeship Forum (CAF) although we continue to monitor their activities and are prepared to explore re-joining when the circumstances permit it.

Colonel Kevin Horgan, as the current head of Real Property Operations (RP Ops) has continued to express his organizations unwavering support to the Apprenticeship program and he further acknowledges the need to have a Journeyperson workforce in place to support the program. He acknowledges that his organizations will risk-management the monies past 2018 in the hopes of the centre finding the required money.

I continue my request for feedback from the regions on how the program is going and what our numbers and trades/classifications are and what the department is asking for in future numbers. 

Respectfully submitted by T. Mark Miller Vice President for British Columbia (VP/BC) 

